دولة الكويت وزارة التربية



التوجيه الفني العام للغة الانجليزية

امتحان الصف العاشر- الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ١٥ - ٢ - ١٦ - ٢

الجال اللراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الزمن، ثلاث ساعات

مكونات الامتحان: (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص الترجمة)

(Total 300 Marks)

I-Vocabulary (50 Marks)

\boldsymbol{A}	. From a, b,	c and d, choose the most s						
	following se	c and d, choose the most st entences: (6 X 5 = 30 mark	ullable word that be	st completes each of the				
1			,,					
a.	asthma	b. tumour	c. expression	challenges facing big cities.				
2.		districts have lower level	ls of pollution than	2015 de eongestion				
a.	Bifocal	b. Sudden	c. Affluent					
3.	Due to the	roadworks on the motorwa	all amount	d. Portable ould betterearlier.				
a.	end up with	b. set off	c. knock off	ould betterearlier.				
4.	We should	always takebrea	ks so we don't and	d. touch down				
4. We should always takebreaks, so we don't get too tired or lose into a. frequent b. irreversible				too tired or lose interest.				
5.		b. irreversible	c. well-sealed	d. rusty				
in Kymei 1 C								
			C. Instructor	1 0				
o. You won't be able to use this software unless you			it it					
a. remind		b. retire	c. mumble	d. activate				
n r								
B. Fill in the spaces with the suitable words from the list below: $(5 X 4 = 20 \text{ marks})$								
(resolve / currently / charitable / smuggle / unreliable / landmark)								
7. Located in the hoost of K								
7. Located in the heart of Kuwait City, the Grand Mosque is a prominent landmark. 8. Few people smuggle goods illegally into the								
	Be distinguity into the country to avoid now!							
	doing a business and management studies							
	10. Some people believe that the Internet is a/an unreliable source of information.							
11.	The governm	ent must find a way to reso	dvo oceania d	ice of information.				
		in the resu	ive economic probl	ems in good time				

الصفحة الثانية

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر - الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ٥٠١٥ - ٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروع والتلخيص - الترجمة)

			(المفردات - العوا - الم
A. From a, b,c and sentences. (5 X	5= 25 marks	mmar (35 Marks) It word that best compl	etes each of the following
a. am	in London now, I c b. were	ould visit British Muse	eum.
		c. know	d. will have bought him a present.
15. You		C. 10	15.201
	name is Ahme	c. must ed, won the best storyw	
R Partit or	b. that	c. who	d. whose

B. Read the following sentences carefully and correct the underlined mistakes. There are two mistakes in each sentence: (4X2½=10 marks)

17. The driver said that he <u>drives</u> in the residential area <u>dangerous</u>.

drove/had driven/was driving

dangerously

18. He didn't <u>using</u> to sleep early, but now he <u>do</u>.

use

does

III-Language Functions (40 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: (5X8=40 marks)

19. Your father believes that watching TV for a long time is hazardous.

Agreement / Disagreement / Stating disadvantages

20. None of your friends knows the advantages of solar power.

Stating advantages / Expressing opinion

21. A friend of yours wants to use your laptop without your permission.

Giving advice

الصفحة الثالثة

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ١٠١٥-٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

22. A close relative invited you to his/her brother's wedding party.

Accepting / Rejecting invitations

23. Your brother has a job interview, but he seems careless.

Expressing obligation / Giving advice

(Any reasonable answer is accepted).

IV- Set Book Questions (25 marks

A. In good meaningful sentences, answer ONLY THREE of the fellowing questions:

24. The use of oil and other fossil fuels is contributing to environmental damage and global warming. Discuss.

Pollution from vehicles, factories and power stations has contributed to environmental problems. Drilling for oil caused pollution and the destruction of animal habitats.

25. A manager of a company is successful only when he/she possesses certain qualities. Explain.

He/she needs good communication skills. He/she is able to demonstrate leadership qualities and to motivate staff to meet targets. He/she should be honest and trustworthy and be able to respect confidentiality.

- What are your duties towards your parents? Obeying them, respecting them and being grateful to them.
- 27. Why do some people dream of being pilots? Visiting different countries / Learning new customs and traditions / Meeting new people / Making new friends / Seeing different parts of the world.

الصفحة الرابعة

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر – الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ١٠١٥ - ٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروع والتلخيص - الترجمة)

B. Literature Time

In good meaningful sentences, answer ONLY ONE of the following questions:

28. Why is honesty of great importance in our life? Honesty is of great importance in our life to protect the property of others and to live in a peaceful society.

29. The violent struggle to get the treasure shows man's search for troubles. In your opinion, why does love of money cause troubles sometimes? It may lead to many other negative values like selfish desire. It affects relationships in societies. It is one of the most self-destructive behaviours.

(Any reasonable answer is accepted)

V-Writing (60 Marks)

Write on the following topic:

Almost everyone believes that technology has made life easier and more comfortable and that it has enabled us to perform tasks that we could not do.

Plan and write a report (about 12 sentences-140 words) about the advantages and the disadvantages of modern technology.

Making use of the following ideas:

- How we use technology wisely.
- The advantages of modern technology
- The negative effects of modern technology

Rubrics for checking composition 1- Exposition of ideas, paragraphing and number of sentences. 2- Prewriting tacks:	
rewriting techniques (outlining).	42
3- Spelling and structure.	7
4- Spacing and punctuation.	6
3 marks to be deducted from the total mark for about	5
N.B.: Off point topics receive zero.	

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ٢٠١٥-٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروع والتلخيص - الترجمة)

VI- Reading Comprehension And Summary Making (70 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

When Miguel Rodriguez was a young boy in Los Angeles, he was very shy. He had small speech impairment (disability) and found it difficult to communicate with others. His parents worried about how their son would get along in school. But all that changed one day in the second grade.

Miguel saw some of his classmates playing soccer and decided to join them. "It was like someone flipped a switch," his mother said. Miguel opened up. His speech impairment disappeared, and Miguel became a successful and popular student.

Like Miguel, soccer has changed the lives of many people around the world. Whether giving a shy kid a way to open up to others, or helping homeless kids find a way to get off the streets, soccer has become an international language that speaks louder than

One of the reasons that soccer has been able to cross borders so easily is that the rules are the same, no matter where you are. Even if the teams come from all over the globe, they all share common rules and traditions relating to the game. After all, a yellow card means the same thing whether you are from Taiwan, the U.S., Brazil, or Italy. Some other reasons for the universal popularity of soccer may be the fact that its rules are relatively simple compared to many other sports, and because it can be played anywhere from a city park to an international stadium. Moreover, the equipment required is very

Just as Miguel Rodriguez was able to use soccer to communicate with other kids, soccer matches, both big and small, bring people together from all over the world. The FIFA World Cup, the largest soccer competition in the world, has seen 76 nations compete over its history. It is estimated that there were 700 million viewers of the final World Cup match in 2010 between Spain and the Netherlands alone. That's about one-ninth of the world's entire population. With those kinds of numbers, it's no surprise that soccer has become a universal language.

الصفحة السادسة

الصعحة المسادسة النعة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ١٠١٦-٢٠١٥ (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ١٠١٥-٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروع والتلخيص - الترجمة)

A) From a, b, c and d, choose the connect
A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (6X6=36) 30. The main idea of the passes and the correct answer:
30. The main idea of the passage would be
a- how popular soccer competitions like the FIFA World Cup have become
sparents used soccer to help him become normalism
now soccer has become like an international language and language
has become more popular recently in the TIG
31. In paragraph 4, the underlined word "equipment" means
a- tools
b- traditions
c- surprises
d- sports
32. The underlined word "they" in paragraph 4 refers to
a- rules
b- teams
c- reasons
d- borders
33. According to the reading passage, the FIFA World Cup is
a la national competition
b- made up of only small competitions
c- the least-viewed sports event in history
d- the largest soccer competition in the world
34. We can infer that Miguel's speech impairment improved because
a- his parents were worried
b- he was in second grade
c- he didn't like soccer
d- he felt less shy around the other kids
Mus Mus

الصفحة السابعة

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر- الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ٢٠١٥-٢٠١٦ (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

- 35. Which of the following is **NOT TRUE**, according to the reading passage?
 - a- Miguel Rodriguez went to a school in Los Angeles.
 - b- Soccer has helped some homeless children get off the streets.
 - c- Teams from 76 nations compete in each World Cup competition.
 - d- People around the world share common traditions when playing soccer.

B) Answer the following questions: (3 x 6=18 Marks)

36. Why did Miguel Rodriguez find it difficult to communicate in school Because his speech impairment made him feel shy.

37. How many people watched the final match of the 2010 World Cup?

About 700 million / One-ninth of the world's entire population

38. What effects did playing soccer have on Miguel?

He opened up. / His speech impairment disappeared. / He no longer became shy. / He became a successful and popular student. / It became easier for him to communicate with others. / He could get along in school.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is accepted

C) Summary Making (16 marks)

In FOUR sentences of your own, summarize paragraph "4" in an answer to the following question.

Why is soccer so popular all over the world?

The summary should include the following points:

Soccer is so popular because the rules are the same, no matter where you are. / Players share common rules and traditions./ Its rules are relatively simple compared to many other sports. / It can be played anywhere from a city park to an international stadium. / The equipment required is very basic.

الصفحة الثامنة اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف العاشر الفترة الدراسية الرابعة ٢٠١٦-٢٠١٥ (المفردات ـ القواعد ـ الوظائف اللغوية ـ أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة ـ الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص ـ الترجمة)

VII- Translation (20 Marks)

A) With reference to paragraph (1), translate the following into good Arabic: (12 marks)

When Miguel Rodriguez was a young boy in Los Angeles, he was very shy. He had small speech impairment (disability) and found it difficult to communicate with others. His parents worried about how their son would get along in school. But all that changed one day in the second grade.

كان ميجل رودريجون خبول المنطق عند كان صبيا صغيرا في لوس أنجلوس. كان يعاني من اضطراب (ضعف) بالكلام ويجد صعوبة في التنواطيل من المخرين. شعر الوالدان بالقلق على كيفية تعايش (انسجام-ائتلاف) ابنهما في المدرسة، ولكن تغير كل ذلك يوما ما في الصف الثاني.

B) Translate the following into good English: (8 marks)

محمد: نشعر بالقلق كثيراً، هل ستحضر غداً للعشاء أم لا؟ أحمد: لدي موعد نهائي للمشروع ولا أريد أن أتأخر عنه.

Mohammed: We are really worried, will you come for dinner tomorrow or not? Ahmed: I have a project deadline, but I don't want to be late (miss it).

نهاية الامتحان مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح